
 
April 20, 2021 

 

The Honorable Peter DeFazio                                   The Honorable Sam Graves 

Chairman                                                                   Ranking Member 
House Committee on Transportation and                   House Committee on Transportation and 
Infrastructure      Infrastructure  

2251 Rayburn House Office Building                        2164 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515                                              Washington, DC 20515 

  
Dear Chair DeFazio and Ranking Member Graves:  

 
I am requesting funding for Toepfer Drive Reconstruction – Kelly Road to Beaconsfield Avenue 
in surface transportation reauthorization legislation.  
 

The project sponsor for this project is the City of Eastpointe and the project is located at Toepfer 
Drive (8 ½ Mile Road) from Kelly Road to Beaconsfield Avenue in Eastpointe, MI 48021.  
 
The funding is designated for the complete reconstruction of Toepfer Drive from Kelly Road to 

Beaconsfield Avenue. 
 
The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer dollars and is anticipated to have the following 
benefits: it would provide for the complete removal of the existing concrete road and replacing it 

with a new concrete road with an integral concrete curb and gutter, new aggregate base, new 
storm drainage system within the right-of-way, new driveway approaches for residential 
properties to accommodate adjustments to new roadway elevations, and replacement sidewalk 
ramps at intersections to comply with ADA requirements. 

 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 
Sincerely,  

 
 

 
 

 
ANDY LEVIN 
Member of Congress 
April 20, 2021 


